
Town of Little Black

May 2, 2021

Present for the meeting was Dan Hoffman, Chad Smith, JoAnn Smith, 
and Marian Nernberger. Dan called the meeting to order at 5 PM and 
asked JoAnn to read the April minutes. Chad made a motion to accept 
the minutes as written. Dan seconded. Motion carried.

Bills: After reviewing the bills Dan made a motion to pay the City of 
Medford $100.00 so that our resident can receive the same entry fee as
in the city. Chad seconded. Motion carried. Chad than made a motion 
to pay all bills presented. Dan seconded. Motion carried.

Road report: Ted Oberman reported on missing signs and bent posts 
and potholes. Discussion also was on him getting his CDL’s. The board 
than discussed work around bridges on keeping brush and grass 
cleaned up. There has been a couple of offers on the tractor and mow, 
but no real money currently. Dan received bids from Lonny Roth and J 
& J for roadside mowing around the township and after reviewing both 
Chad made a motion to accept Lonny Roth’s bid of $5000.00 for the 
next 4 yrs. Dan seconded. Motion carried.

Liquor Licenses: Chad made a motion to grant liquor licenses to the 
A&E Tavern and P&E Steakhouse after the publications and a cigarette 
license to A&E Tavern. Also, bartender’s licenses to all named by both 
bars after they present proof of training back to the clerk. Dan 
seconded. Motion carried.

Centennial community center: Marian reported that the buffet on the 
9th was excellent, but Charlie Wiggins was a flop.  There will be a 
Mother’s Day buffet and a fish fry May 21. Sheepshead May 15.



Treasurer’s report: The starting balance was $135,237.56. Income for 
the month was $48,339.26. Expenses for the month were $7809.07 
Leaving a balance of $175,767.83. Chad been a motion to accept the 
treasurers report. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Next meeting: June 6, 2021, 5 PM.

Chad made a motion to adjourn at 6:45 PM. Dan seconded. Motion 
carried.

JoAnn Smith, Sec.


